

Tel: 01322 224309 Fax: 01322 222445 Email: office@dstc.kent.sch.uk

www.dstc.kent.sch.uk

Principal: Mrs Anne Davis

Heath Lane Dartford Kent DA1 2LY

Dear Parents/Carers

Re: After school lessons

As you will appreciate the current situation with Covid is changing rapidly and we have to adapt accordingly. Although we have started additional after school lessons for Year 11 students it is with regret that I have taken the decision to cancel them for the foreseeable future, with effect from this Thursday, in line with the national lockdown.

When the lockdown is scheduled to end in December we will be in the part of the year when it gets dark very early. I have taken feedback from parents who are concerned about their daughters going home in the dark, so we will not consider re-starting any after school lessons until 2021 at the earliest.

You may be aware the Year 11 students have already been getting an additional lesson during the school day for English. From Monday we will rotate so that this lesson becomes extra maths. This means that by Christmas all Year 11 students will have had 8 hours of extra English and the same of extra maths. After Christmas we will look at the outcomes of the mock exams and decide from there whether individual students would be better off doing extra English or extra maths in this lesson time.

Thank you for your ongoing support at this difficult time, I will be in touch when I have more guidance.

Yours faithfully

Mrs A Davis
Principal

